

The City of St. Louis DEPARTMENT OF PERSONNEL

1114 MARKET STREET, ROOM 700 ST. LOUIS, MISSOURI 63101-2043

TISHAURA O. JONES
MAYOR

May 29, 2023

Dear City of St. Louis Early Retiree/Widow:

The 2023-2024 Open Enrollment for Police Division Retiree Medical insurance plan is here!

MEDICAL PLANS

The City of St. Louis will continue to offer Police Division Commissioned and Civilians hired prior to 9/1/13 retiree medical insurance coverage through Anthem Blue Cross and Blue Shield and pharmacy benefits through Express Scripts for the next fiscal year. **There will be NO increase in retiree contributions.** The contributions will remain the same as they are for this year and are on page 15 of the Anthem booklet which is attached.

The benefits under the medical insurance plans will remain the same with the following benefit improvement:

Benefit Plan Improvement:

Expanded Vision Plan – Eyeglasses and contact lenses are now covered. You can buy eyewear from the Anthem network eye doctor or from a variety of popular regional and national stores, such as LensCrafters, Pearles Vision, Target Optical Plus, you will have access to online providers including Glasses.com, ContactsDirect, 1-800 CONTACTS, and Ray-Ban.com. The details of this new benefit are on page 5 – 7 in the enclosed benefit booklet.

IMPORTANT DETAILS ABOUT OPEN ENROLLMENT:

- Open enrollment dates: May 29th through June 16th, 2023
- Making NO changes? Then NO action is required from you.
- Adding dependents to coverage? Complete the attached enrollment form and provide dependent proof. Required documentation is listed on the City website at: https://www.stlouis-mo.gov/government/departments/personnel/divisions/employee-benefits/health-insurance-documents.cfm
- Removing dependents from coverage? Complete the attached enrollment form.
- Coverage will be effective July 1, 2023. Deductions will display on your pension check dated July 1, 2023.

OPEN ENROLLMENT CLOSES AT 4:30 P.M. ON FRIDAY, JUNE 16, 2023.

The City Employee Benefits Section staff is available Monday through Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. to answer all your questions. For speedier response, please email CityEmployeeBenefits@stlouismo.gov, or you can also call (314) 589-8105 or (314) 589-8103 for Police Division plans.

Sincerely,

DocuSigned by:

Director Sonya K Gray ______019F63929A20449...

Sonya R. Gray Director of Personnel